
REGULAR MEETING 

July 2, 2024 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the 

Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting 

were Supervisors’ Strayer, Batt and Sangialosi, Solicitor Matthew McKnight, 

Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency 

Coordinator, residents, Barry and Linda Smith, Becky Moorhead, Samantha & 

Logan Kistler, Duane Kough, Kough’ Oil and Secretary Frantz. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the June 4, 2024 

meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of June 30, 

2024, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for July 2, 2024, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after 

the June 4, 2024 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Put signs together for Toms Run Bridge.  Spread stone and dragged Peach 

Orchard, High Mountain, and Ridge roads.  Dragged Iron Run, Quarry, Murphy 

Extended, Old Shippensburg, Icehouse, Leeper Farm, and Cold Springs roads.  Put 

mower on tractor and did maintenance.  Mowed Ridge, Bendersville Lane, Quarry, 

and Old Shippensburg roads.  Part of Peach Orchard, High Mountain, and Ridge 

roads were mowed.  Bunkerhill was mowed.  Trees were trimmed on Michaux Oaks 

and Michaux Road.  Assisted with the concreting of the salt bay.  Hauled fill to Leaf 

Road and covered.  Picked up trash totes on Michaux Drive and replaced toter on 

Leeper Farm Road.  Assisted Danatech with alarm servicing.  Spread stone on 

parking area at the end of Old Shippensburg Road. 

 

Bids for tar and chip of Michaux Rd., Michaux Oaks and .15 miles of Ridge Road 

were opened.  Four bids were received.  The lowest bid was received from Russell 

Standard.  Since they had done poor work on High Mountain Road previously, the 

supervisors went with the next lowest.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to award the bid to Wilson Paving at $56,660.76, 

seconded by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported that a trash bill for 2 Michaux Drive continues to be 

overdue.  Supervisor Sangialosi motioned for Solicitor McKnight to send letter, 

seconded by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Planning committee chairman, Andre Weltman reported on a meeting concerning 

Comcast providing internet service in rural areas.  

 

Secretary Frantz will inquire about needing a permit to repair Toms Run Bridge 

with the Township Engineer, Paul Wilson.  

 



Supervisor Sangialosi gave update from the WCCOG meeting. A bill HB 2393 has 

been introduced by Representative Gleim concerning Residual Food Processing 

Waste.  The county is working on a facilities master plan and has a survey posted. 

 

Solicitor McKnight reported he did not receive a contract from Zito yet. 

 

Chief Kough gave an update on the Gravel Grinder Race.  Better communications 

and accountability are needed if race is held again. 

 

Logan Kistler’s agreement was signed concerning existing structure. 

 

The Supervisors discussed reviewing the Mass gathering ordinance. 

 

Andre Weltman report on the race that the Friends of Pine Grove Park held. 

 

Becky Moorhead read a portion of the Constitution. 

 

Supervisor Strayer motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.   

 

 

        Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

        Janet E. Frantz   

        Secretary-Treasurer   

 


